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PA/DVS Transactions Must be Submitted 
with a Certified ETIN 
 

Attention ePACES Users: If you submit Prior Approval (PA) or Dispensing 
Validation System (DVS) transactions through ePACES and are currently 
enrolled into ePACES with a MEVS Only (Temporary) ETIN (this type of ETIN 
will start with a symbol ex: #), please be aware that in the near future 
Temporary ETINs will no longer be able to submit PA or DVS requests.  
 
In order to continue to submit these transactions you will need to enroll into 
ePACES with a certified ETIN. If you do not have a certified ETIN, please 
complete and submit the request found here.  
 
After you have received a new ETIN number, please go 
towww.emedny.org/enroll or call 1-800-343-9000 for instructions on how 
to enroll your certified ETIN with ePACES.  
 
If you are uncertain if you are using a Temporary ETIN with ePACES, you can 
determine your ETIN by clicking the “Submitter” link in ePACES. Temporary 
ETINs begin with a symbol such as $ or #. Certified ETINs begin with a letter or 
a number.  
 
If you have question, please call the eMedNY Call Center at 1-800-343-9000.  
 

  
 

 
If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@csc.com for 
further assistance.  

  
The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. 
However, no e-mail transmittals or materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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